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GS/AIGETOA/2020/06                                                                                                 Dated 27.01.2020 
 

To, 
Shri Arvind Vadnerker Ji, 
Director (HR), BSNL Board, 
BSNL Corporate Office, New Delhi 
 

Subject: Settlement of LDCE 2007 SDE Reversion issue in the light of provisions of SDE RR on 15.07.2007-Reg. 
Reference: 1. L. No. GS/AIGETOA/2019/94 dated 17.12.2019 of GS, AIGETOA 
        2. L. No. GS/AIGETOA/2019/65 dated 04.10.2019 of GS, AIGETOA 
        3. L. No. GS/AIGETOA/2019/64 dated 29.09.2019 of GS, AIGETOA 
        4. L. No. GS/AIGETOA/2019/56 dated 13.09.2019 of GS, AIGETOA 
        5. L. No. GS/AIGETOA/2019/45 dated 27.07.2019 of GS, AIGETOA 
                     6. L. No. CHQ/AIGETOA/353 dated 22.05.2012 of GS, AIGETOA 
        7. L. No. 2-29/2005-Pers-II dated 16.04.2007 of ADG(Pers-II), CO New Delhi 

 
Respected Sir,  
 
 

This is in continuation of our earlier submission and personal persuasion that SDEs promoted through 
LDCE-2007 after being declared eligible under Clause-12 (5) by their respective circles were very much valid 
on the date of examination i.e. 15.07.2007 as per the prevailing RR. We have submitted several documents 
and instance showing their valid claim and justified their promotions through documents. We have 
explained about the issue in detail through the referred letter at #4 and #5. 
 
Further, in our agenda meeting on 16th November, 2019, we explained the issue with documents to your 
good self also and it was agreed in the meeting that the matter will be settled and those SDEs will not be 
reverted, who were eligible through Clause-12 (5) of SDE RR 2002 as on 15.07.2007.  The clause 12 (5) of 

SDE RR 2002 says that , "Where juniors who had completed their qualifying eligibility service are being 
considered for promotion, their seniors would also be considered provided they are not short of 
requisite qualifying/eligibility service by more than 1 year."  
 
Therefore, we request you to kindly issue suitable direction to resolve the issue by allowing them to 
work in SDE (regular) as per their promotion order and the issue may be closed accordingly as a onetime 
measure by the Personal Section, CO New Delhi. This will allow these executives to concentrate and 
work with peaceful mind towards the development of the BSNL instead of getting them distracted and 
running pillar to post indefinitely to seek justice for their legitimate claim. We are very hopeful that an 
early and rightful decision will be issued in larger interest of the department and to extend justified 
claim.  
 

With warm regards,     

                         Yours Sincerely 
 

        --Sd/-- 
          [MD. WASI AHMAD]  

Copy to:                       General Secretary  

1. The CMD BSNL, New Delhi for kind information Pl. 
2. The PGM (Pers), BSNL CO, New Delhi for kind information & NA Pl. 
3. The GM (SR), BSNL CO, New Delhi for kind information Pl. 
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